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Look for us on the web at:  
http://neighborhoodlink.com/el_dorado/home 
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Sunburst 

 

 

. 

The  legendary land of Wealth and Happiness 

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year To All! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    

 May your holi-
day season be 

filled with love, 
peace, and  happi-

ness. 

 
RENT THE CLUBHOUSE 

 

Only $200 for any event 

Contact 

 Evelyn Canion at  

210-296-9050  

(text preferred) 
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 BY FELIX COX 

Dear Neighbors: 

I get a copy of the Texas Bar Journal each month.  In it, close to the front, is 

the "President's Message."  I always skip it, because I can't figure out why I 

should be reading it.  So, I won't hold it against you if you skip this message 

too. 

That said, I am honored to be your new El Dorado Homes Association presi-

dent.  El Dorado is a special place, with a lot going on.  We have been 

blessed to have strong leadership and community spirit over the years, and I 

believe we have many great years to come as well. 

Please note that we always need more help.  If you interested in helping, we 

have a role open that will likely fit your interests.  Please contact me if you are 

interested.  My number is in the Sunburst.  My email 

is felixcox76@gmail.com. 

Every second Monday of the month we have a meeting at the club-

house.  Please come.  We would love to have you.   

Sincerely, 

Felix Cox 

President's Notes  
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EDHA  EXECUTIVE BOARD   

President Felix Cox 903-262-9767 

Secretary Lola Olsmith 657-0086 

Treasurer Pam Gonzalez 653-3469 

Area I Vacant  

Area II Art Garza 452-0496 

Area III Vacant 817-938-1264  

Area IV Joyce Streuding 480-2074 

Area V Kurt Schaefer 488-1510 

Area VI Conrad Boeck 653-3633 

SUNBURST  STAFF 

Editor Sara Mendez 

 

 

 

Assistant Edi-

tor 

Sandra McConnell 210-325-8691 

Advertising Rose Ludlow 657-1891 

 Distribution Shirley Stephens 654-4758 

  Mary Brooks 653-0474 

Email EDHASUNBURST@gmail.com   

The Sunburst is published monthly (Sep-Jun) by the El Do-

rado Homes Association to provide communication to all 

homes in the subdivision. The staff are all volunteers and 

the paper supports itself through itsel through advertising. 

Mailing address: 12606 Prima Vista 78233 

COMMITTEE  CHAIRS 

Cellular on Patrol Vacant   

Clubhouse Co-

chairs 

Leah Resendez 

Evelyn Canion 

 

296-9050 

Code Compliance Irene Nunley 656-4982 

Garden Chairman Zanel Pizarro 425-5840 

Lake/Grounds John Easterling 817-938-1204 

Membership Lola Olsmith 657-0086 

Pool Kelly Adame 

Sandra Carroll 

846-7777 

725-8549 

Publicity Suzanne Wayne 469-693-1492 

Signs Margaret Timm 657-2329 

Social Andrea Cox 903-283-4405 

Welcome Wagon Alia Garrett 317-8691 

HATS OFF  TO 
 

All  Volunteers who are 
helping with mowing the 

common areas in El Dorado. 
 

Jasmine Caldwell for volun-
teering to be our Facebook 

Editor. 
 

We appreciate your support! 
 

Know an El Dorado resident who has gone 
above and beyond?  Nominate them by 
contacting the Editors at edhasunburst 
@gmail.com by the 15th of each month. 
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                 Brunch With Santa 

                December 17, 2016 

                 10:00am-12:00pm 

              El Dorado Clubhouse 

 

Children and adults are invited to enjoy brunch 
with our Caring Santa, sing songs, and com-
pete  in our Ugly Sweater Contest.  Come join 
the fun and for just a dollar, take a picture with 
Santa! 



 

 
2017 EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM 

 
Due Date    May 1, 2017 

 
For May 1,2017 through 30 April, 2018 

 
Your information below will not be shared outside EDHA, and is important to credit your membership, and keep our 

database accurate if we need to contact you with important EDHA news and events.  

 

Last Name:___________________________________ First Name:___________________________  

 

Spouse: ______________________________________ Telephone:___________________________  

 

Street Address:_______________________________________________________________________  

 

Email Address:_______________________________________________________________________  

 

For POOL MEMBERSHIP, please provide OTHER HOUSEHOLD MEMBERS AT THIS ADDRESS, and children’s 

ages:  
 
_______________________________ _____________________________ ____________________________  

 

_______________________________ _____________________________ ____________________________  

 

General Maintenance Fee $90.00 

 

Full Pool Membership/Maintenance $175.00 

 

(Either payment may be split into 4 payments, but must be paid in full prior to use of fa-

cilities.) 

 

Please return with payment to: 

El Dorado Homes Association (EDHA) 

12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX 78233 

I have read and understand the pool rules, and acknowledge that failure by me, my family 

members or my guests to follow these rules may result in suspension of pool use.  I under-

stand that EDHA is not responsible for any injury or accident incurred by anyone inside the 

pool area, and I hereby absolve EDHA and its officers of any liability.  I have listed all fam-

ily members who reside at my address. 

 

___________________________________________   _____________________ 

Signed         Date    
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Condolences To 

Lauren Curtis, on the passing 
of her mother, 

The El Dorado  community 
wishes you  and your family 
comfort during this challenging 
time. 

 

 

 

   

 

If you would like your loved one men-
tioned in the Sunburst, please contact the 
Editors  by the 15th of the month at 

Christmas Lights Contest 

December 9th-11th 

Leave lights on until 11:00 p.m. 

Winners will  receive the following  amounts toward their 2017 EDHA Membership 

1st place $75.00 

2nd place $50.00 

3rd place $25.00 

EDHA MEETING 

DECEMBER 12 

7:00 PM 

El Dorado Clubhouse 
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El Dorado Community Garden 

Got Salsa? We've got tomatoes! 
Our Fall crop is already producing! We have a lot of tomatoes ready to be picked! Want to make 
some fresh salsa or a nice salad? Please come by the Garden and become a volunteer! Help us 
weed, water, bring and add your food scraps, coffee grounds, leaves, and grass clippings to the 
compost. All volunteers get to share what the Garden produces, pick some tomatoes from the 
beds identified as Community Beds and enjoy! We will soon have pumpkins, onions, peppers, 
broccoli, romaine lettuce and squash to share also. 

We want to thank Lisa Clipperton, her family and Affordable Appliance Haul Off & Repair Compa-
ny for donating the beautiful outdoor picnic table with a roof top to provide shade and shelter for 
our Community Garden. They not only donated and delivered this piece of art, but the Clipper-
ton's customized it to fit our Garden's needs! We appreciate and thank them! 

Coming soon to the Garden is a Pergola to host gatherings and provide shelter to our gardeners 
and visitors. The materials and construction will be donated by Home Depot at Windcrest.  The 
preparation and planting of a few areas designated to attract Pollinators. If you have any Butter-
fly, hummingbirds or bees attracting Texas native plants and would like to donate them to the 
Garden we will be more than happy to have them. Due to the success of the first S'mores Night 
at the Garden in October we will host another one on Friday, January 20th, 2017 at 7pm. Save 
the date. 

Later more into the Spring time we plan to host more Gardening workshop for adults and chil-
dren. Just call us for more details of activities, donations, bed rentals or volunteering. If you want 
to reserve your bed space for the 2017 Spring Season you can do so now for just $25 for 6 
months, February to July. 

We would love to have you come by our Community Garden and enjoy nature in the middle of 
our El Dorado Neighborhood! 

Thank you to All that have made this garden happen and will continue to support us towards a 
successful community project. 

Contact Us! 

Zanel Pizarro, Garden Steward 
210-425-5840 or e-mail: zarielylizmaria@gmail.com 

Or 

Lauren Curtis, Treasurer 
210-656-6556 voice only or email lutsenlo@juno.com 

tel:210-425-5840
mailto:zarielylizmaria@gmail.com
tel:210-656-6556
mailto:lutsenlo@juno.com
mailto:lutsenlo@juno.com


NEIGHBORHOOD 
CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
LAWN SERVICE BY CHUCK – Any 
type of lawn work! References and 
very reasonable Prices!  Please call 

or text Chuck at—210-831-8877 

 

 

MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAU-
TY CONSULTANT, PAM SMITH, 
210-656-5426, 

Email: pamelasmith@marykay.com,  
or shop online 24/7 at 
ww.marykay.com/pamelasmith.   

El Dorado resident since 1973 and 
EDHA supporter 
 

 

Classified ads and miscellaneous no-
tices are available to El Dorado Resi-
dents for $5.00 (approx. 25 words)  
Ads by students, age 21 and under 
are free. 

 

 

 

Contact the Editor at EDHASun-
burst@gmail.com 

 

As along time residents of El Dorado, we are all soo elated to see young,vibrant families moving on our streets. 

 

Please patronize our         

advertisers and tell them you 

saw their ad in the Sunburst. 



Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

December 2016  
4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

SUNBURST 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 
207-9190 

Hours of Operation 

Mon. & Wed. 12-8p 

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p 
Closed on December 24th-26th, 30th & 31st 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Monday (December 5th) 

5:30p – 7:00p WinterFest Winter Fun for the entire family featuring crafts, games and snacks 

 
Monday (December 5th)

 

5:30p – 7:00p Mobile Mercado Food Truck San Antonio Food Bank will be on hand to sell healthy food options for the entire 
family.  A chef will be giving cooking demonstrations 

 

Tuesdays and Saturdays (December 6th, 10th, 13th, 17th, 20th, & 27th) 
Daughters of Charity  

10:00a-4:00p Stephen Baird will be on hand to assist with ACA enrollment 

  
Thursday (December 14th)

 

Adult Book Club – Dashing Through the Snow by Debbie Macomber 

2:00p Come meet and discuss the latest book selection. Call library for details. 

                                                                               
Wednesdays (December 7th, 14th, & 21st) 

5:00p Teen Time           Games, crafts, movies and snacks...ages 13 - 18.     
                                                                                      

Thursdays (December 1st, 8th,15th & 22nd )  
Toddler Time and Story Time 

10:00a Toddlers actively participate in stories, music and movement enhancing their social, 
emotional and language development.  Recommended for children 18 to 36 months. 

11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs that develop early 

literacy skills and foster curiosity.  Recommended for three to five year olds. 
  

Call library for details for any of the above mentioned programs and/or events. 
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As along time residents of El Dorado, we are all soo elated to see young,vibrant families moving on our streets. 
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Welcoming New Neighbors 

As a longtime resident of El Dorado, I am elated to see young 
vibrant families moving into our neighborhood. 

As a realtor, I feel it is very important to introduce them to 
everything El Dorado has to offer, like our pool, lake,         
Paseo, and of course volunteer opportunities, and EDHA 
membership. 

It’s easy.  Just take your Sunburst, introduce yourself and all 
EDHA has to offer, and welcome your new neighbor.  

I want to sincerely thank Sally Day, my neighbor across the 
street, who stepped up and brought a welcome package to the 
new family next to her. 

Feel free to contact me with any suggestions on how the        

El Dorado community can welcome new neighbors. 

Joyce Streuding 



CURB STENCILING 

 

Have your address professionally sten-

ciled on to your curb in high contrast 

black and white. It looks great and 

makes your property easy to identify in 

case of an emergency.  

Drop or mail your $20 check to : 

EDHA 

Attn: Stencil 

12606 Prima Vista 

SA, TX 78233 

 

SAFFE 
 
The San Antonio Fear Free Environ-
ment is an SAPD unit designed to 
build a bridge between traditional po-
licing and community policing. SAFFE 
officers    provide services such as 
presenting at school career days, at-
tending bike       rodeos, helping neigh-
bors resolve disputes, assessing and 
addressing neighborhood crime 
trends, and many others.  
For more information contact El Dora-
do’s SAFFE officer. 
 

Officer Jason Reno 
Cell: 210-219-8531 

Office: 210-207-5196 
jason.reno@sanantonio.gov 

December Calendar  
 

9-11  Christmas Lights Contest 

12  EDHA Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

17  Brunch with Santa  

25  Christmas Day and Hanukkah 

31  New Year’s Eve 

 

 

 

 

Please contact the Editors if you would like to 
suggest an addition for the upcoming month. 
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